Oregon Basketball Coaches Association Spring Meeting - Lake Oswego High School April 18th, 2019

Attendees: Pat Coons, Kyle Kowan, Derek Duman, Marshall Cho, Roger Shenk, Brian Pickard, Scott Campbell, Greg Griffin

NHSBCA Meeting

- In Seattle July 9-11th
- Any board member, rep, etc... can come since we're not flying
- Pat, Kyle, Roger, Greg all going
- Sooner we know the better for reservations
- What is purpose of attending convention? Finding out what other associations are doing, gain ideas, general information about high school basketball across the nation, Newsletter? Good idea, need someone who can/wants to do it, we don't send anything out if we don't think it will be useful, want people to actually read the information, pass along information from NHSBCA
- Shot Clock: OSAA staying true to NFHS rules, want what the members want, NFHS
 making decision with rule change in regards to shot clock, we will continue to chip away
 on it

OBCA Goals

- All-star game coordination BJ handling this well
- Protecting and supporting coaches
- Adding practice times into season
- Shot clock implementation
- Encouraging multi-sport athletes
- 5a/6a tournaments by gender need to create committee to present to OSAA, next chance to bring it up (3 years from now), Pat, Roger, Greg interested in being on committee, need girl's coaches as well
- How to keep high school basketball relevant
- Mentorship for young coaches round table at clinic was popular, do it every year get good mix of coaches, videos on different situations coaches deal with to create content, Greg and Marshall volunteers to take lead at clinic, some videos at Tournament in June
- Student transfers

OADA Conference update

• Good conference, shot clock jokingly brought up but nothing serious

All-Star Game Coordination

BJ done a great job of taking over, trying to spice it up, OACA summer All-Star series, 5a/6a state metro game only played once, coaches with OACA card get in free, funds raised from game goes back to OBCA, will need capitol development coordinator, BJ gets compensated for being All-Star game coordinator, Two concerns: 1) since 5a/6a going to pilot model (potentially), is it okay to get high school coaches to coach game of graduated seniors - OSAA still doesn't allow it, maybe retired coaches? 2) Can we do anything to give better protection for coaches? - NHSBCA has good piece on coach evaluation and protection, we don't have protection in Oregon

OBCA Tournament (June 29th, 2019)

- Using Liberty, fees minimal, Lake Oswego? Marshall working with district on details, girls at Lake Oswego? Might be easier to have girls at Lake Oswego, Kyle in charge of registration, also looking into Multnomah University,
- Pat suggests going just at Liberty, want to do boys and girls? Varsity only? 3 different time blocks (groups of 3), Morning 1a-3a, afternoon 3a-5a, evening 5a-6a, each team gets two games, two courts downstairs, one court upstairs. Potentially shot clocks.
 \$100 per team, admission, no concession stand. Can have up to 27 teams, 9 blocks of three

State Tournament: 5a/6a Seperate Boys and Girls

See above for committee members, looking for other members to help, need everyone
to personally reach out to girls coaches to get them involved, think it is reasonable and
have a variety of different solutions,

OACA Spring Meeting Review

- Acknowledged former PBOA commissioner Howard Mayo passing away, funeral on April 25th, Four Square in Beaverton on Murray? Can someone attend on behalf of OBCA?
- Talks about going to final four at state tournaments, more and more talk that they won't go to that, OBCA adamant that can't reduce from 8 teams
- What do we think about referee of the year? Think it's a great idea, worried that most nominee's will be from Portland, possibly get nominations from different officials associations? Board agrees to hand out the award, no criteria for either coach of year of official of the year
- Clinic will be Friday October 11th 2019 at Liberty HS, Thoughts about going to Saturday
 for clinic? Think it can include more assistants, football coaches, travel, etc. Take a poll
 at next clinic, see what they think, Worries include asking coaches to take a day off to
 attend a clinic, ultimately want to do what coaches want

Financial Review

- Currently at \$2,600, Denny watches is very closely
- Pay for website management \$100 every two years, National Convention, annual NHSBCA membership \$400,
- Why need the money? Use it to get coaches things, Hall of Fame, etc. All cost money
- Are making progress, now a public 501c3
- Possibly donate some funds to Marshall (\$200) to help grow the game in Lebanon, Running camp for middle and high school boys living in refugee camps, if interested in supporting contact the church website (Village Baptist Church) in Lake Oswego

Board Transition Plan

- Kyle mentioned he'd be willing to take over as President at end of next year, Pat will become Past President after Spring Meeting in 2020 and Kyle will become President after that meeting as well
- Are in need of a new vice president, want it to be someone on the board, to take that
 position next Spring, vote will be held within board members, need to know what
 positions will be open so that we can fill what needs to be filled
- Find a way to get more coaches of color involved, say something at clinic so they know they are invited
- Always looking for good representatives, taking info to and from board meetings to home areas

Additional Business

- June 26th is OSAA Basketball Advisory committee meeting Idea of Adding \$5 fee to basketball coaches doing OACA registration

Meeting Adjourned